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Port Chalmers & 
District Lions Club 
donated a portable 
projector to the 
Cardiology Laboratory 
at Dunedin Hospital on 
8th July 2024. 
It will help to entertain 
children undergoing 
heart scans that may 
take 40 minutes or 
longer. 

The projector is so 
small and light it can 
easily be taken to any 
room where a child is 
being treated, making 
hospitals more friendly 
for children needing 
scans. 
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Cabinet Secretary 

PCC Graham Edge  (Linda) 

Mobile:  021 207 4318 
Email:   202j.secretary@lionsclubs.org.nz 

      g.l.edge@xtra.co.nz 

Club:   Ashburton 

Cabinet Treasurer 
Tony Grubb  (Karen) 

Mobile:  022 473 1088 

Email:  202j.treasurer@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Club:   Geraldine 
 

1st Vice District Governor 
Mike Wingfield  (Lynn) 

Phone:  (03) 455-5204 

Mobile:  021 192 0695 

Email:  mblawingfield@gmail.com 

Club:   Balmacewen 
 

2nd Vice District Governor 
Paul Black (Sue) 

Phone:  (03) 417-8661 

Mobile:  021 544 388 

Email:   202j.2vdg@lionsclubs.org.nz 

      202j.gmt@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Club:   Milton 

J-Times Editor 
Beryl Naismith  (Robert) 

Phone:  (03) 437-2762 

Mobile:  021 1144 292 

Email:   202j.editor@lionsclubs.org.nz 

      article@earthlight.co.nz 

Club:   North Otago 

J-Times can be viewed online at the 
MD 202 website at https://
www.lionsclubs.org.nz/about/districts/
central-south-island-east-coast /202j-
district-news-bulletin 
 

202J Webmaster 
Russell Hancox (Melvin Jones Fellow) 
Phone: (03) 467-5126 
Email:  rushcox@xtra.co.nz 
Club:  Balmacewen 

District Governor 
Derek Wardell (Christine) 
Mobile:  021 0339 123 
Email:    wokd47@outlook.com 

Club:   Oamaru 

Proud Lions Proudly Shouting “WE SERVE” 

https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/about/districts/central-south-island-east-coast
https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/about/districts/central-south-island-east-coast
https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/about/districts/central-south-island-east-coast
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DG Derek’s Discourse 

T 
here has been some varied winter/spring weather of late and as I write this today is one of those 
with my garden screaming get rid of those weeds, I’m ready for the early spuds!  A temperature 
check shows it is not being truthful. 

That spring growth is also reflected in our District with clubs either inducting new members, six in the case 
of Dunedin South, or in talks with prospective members.  This proves quite simply that the Ask1 approach 
works.  May this truly positive trend continue. 

Clubs are not the only part of the District to welcome new members.  Welcome to Tony Grubb in the 
treasurer’s role, & Eileen Birtwistle and Keith Bradley have accepted the challenge to chair zones 4 and 2 
respectively.   It’s great to have you on board. 

Presidents’ lunch was a lively affair with guest 
speaker Jim Hopkins keeping the assembled Lions 
and their partners in stitches with his recollections 
of various politicians and broadcasters.  All 
interspersed with topical stories, twisted endings 
and jokes worthy of a tail twisters fine.  We were 
left with food for thought as some of his examples 
were not out of place in the 2024 Lions 
environment. 

 Above & left: some of the audience in stitches 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chris and I attended the Balmacewen Club’s 50th.  Their 
history of Dunedin community involvement was 
highlighted by some stories from two still active charter 
members.  Members talked of continuing projects and 
some new ideas coming up.  Beryl and Robert, Tony 
Hanning, Brian Grounds added the Cabinet flavour.  
International director Graeme Wilson gave us a brief 
resume of his Lions journey to this point and an idea as 
where it will take him. 

Well done, Balmacewen!  May you enjoy continued 
unabated successes. 

Below: The two remaining Balmacewen 
Charter members Barrie Rutledge & 
Brian Williamson cut the anniversary 
cake 
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DG Derek’s Discourse  (cont’d) 

Presidents’ Lunch Presentation 

The rebuild of the Mosgiel club is gaining momentum with the team about to issue invitations to 
community businesses to a meeting outlining the positives of being a Lion.  Great work team! 

Taieri celebrated 50years recently and from all accounts a great night was had by all with plenty of 
Lions stories told. 

Middlemarch 45 this year will celebrate later when the weather is a bit warmer. 

For now, let us all be Proud Lions proudly shouting “We Serve” 

DG Derek 

PDG Garth Baletup was 
presented with  Life 
Membership of the Lloyd 
Morgan Lions Clubs 
Charitable Trust. 
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Focus on Global Membership 

T 
he question has been asked – WHY do we have to increase our membership? 

Perhaps the answer is “we are not increasing our membership but are trying to restore our 
membership to what it used to be.” 

Bringing new members into your club can bring fresh ideas and enthusiasm that every club needs to 
survive. 

Our District Governor would like each club in our district to finish this Lions year with a net growth of 2 
members. 

While some of our District clubs have been successful in growing their membership steadily over the 
years, the majority of clubs have not. 

Remember, our communities need the service that your club provides, without members we cannot do 
that service. 

Each club should have appointed a membership chairperson.  Their role is to bring together a committee 
to work with club members. 

One of the initiatives that each club could do is just Ask 1.  Get your members to write 
down one person they know of that may be interested in coming along to learn more 
about what your club does.  Host a get together to promote your club and encourage 
membership. 
. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Recruiting wheel 
The recruiting wheel is an effective method to compile lists of people who could be invited to join your 
club.  For each category on the wheel, think of someone you know who might be interested in coming 
along to an information function. 

There is a District Membership team available for support, please use them. 

Good Luck 

SVDG Paul Black & PDG Christine Stewart 

202J Membership Team 
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W 
e are on the hunt for some Hosting families throughout New Zealand.  The Youth shall be 
in New Zealand for up to a month so we are looking at being able to host them in a few 
different areas over the time they are here.  Please make contact as soon as possible if 

anyone is interested in hosting the following four Youth: 

 Louise Trupin from Wavrans Sur L AA, Pas De Calais in France.  She is 18 years old.  Would like 
to be in New Zealand from about the 4th July to the end of July. 

 Alberto Masciandaro from Matera, Italy.  He is 17 years old.  Would like to visit New Zealand 
between 28th July and 31st August. 

 Angela (nickname Angie) Bambace, is 16 nearly 17 years old from Russi, Ravenna, Italy.  Would 
like to visit New Zealand between July and September. 

 Lorenzo Panozzo is 18 years old and from Villaverla, Italy.  Would like to visit New Zealand 
between 22nd July and 10th September. 

We are also aware that we will have a few Japanese Youth coming to New Zealand around August. 

Stephanie Jordan 

MD202 Youth Exchange Chief Coordinator 

Youth Exchange 
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2024 Marketing & Communications Calendar 

 Month    Date     Event 

August 10 Young Speechmaker final , Wainuiomata 

 12 International Youth Day 

 30 Daffodil Day 

Focus on Zone 6 News 

 Green Island: 

Curling competition held between Taieri & Green 
Island 
Regular donations to youth & sports teams 
Catering caravan been used for Car Clubs and 
sports teams 
Still continuing the fertiliser stall  

 Milton: 

Assisting with community projects  
Still continuing the fertiliser stall & firewood 
Anzac Day Golf tournament 

 Strath Tairei: 

Contribute articles to the monthly Rock & Pillar 
Post newsletter 
Still continuing the fertiliser stall & firewood 

 Taieri: 

Curling competition held between Taieri & Green 
Island 
Still continuing the fertiliser stall 

Andrew Lawrence 

Zone 6 Chairman 

Heads Up For Kids/Kantabs contact/drop off: 

 Malcolm Lill:  zones 1, 2, 3. (03) 693 7667 or  021 361 380     (see below) 

 Anne Stratford:  zones, 4, 5, 6  021 0247 9803 

Wanted! 

Contact / Drop off person for Zones 1,2,3. 

Please contact DG Derek Wardell if you can help. 

021 0339 123   dwok47@outlook.com 
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Photos & Videos 
Multiple District 202 is collecting a national resource of still and video images of club service 
projects.  If your club has any please send them directly to your District Marcom using their 
generic email  202J.marcom@lionsclubs.org.nz. 

2024-2025 Peace Poster Contest 
The theme is “Peace without Limits” 

 Info at: https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/services/youth/
international-peace-poster-contest 

 Kits available from 15 January - Every club competition 
requires a Peace Poster pack. 
To order yours contact orders@lionsclubs.org.nz. 

 one kit per Lions club  

 Contact schools directly to give schools plenty of time to include it in their activities. 

mailto:202D.marcom@lionsclubs.org.nz?subject=Photos%20%26%20Videos
https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/services/youth/international-peace-poster-contest
https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/services/youth/international-peace-poster-contest
mailto:orders@lionsclubs.org.nz?subject=Peace%20Poster%20Kit
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Clarkson Trophy Entry Criteria 
match the Ron Rowe Public Relations and Communication Award 

T he Ron Rowe Award Public Relations & Communication Award includes the club website, social 
media use, publicity measures as well as the club bulletin. 

 

See entry criteria at Ron_Rowe_PR_Award_-_8.22.pdf (lionsclubs.org.nz) 

Please prepare & gather: 
­ the up to 500 word description 
­ screen shots of your club website & social media pages 
­ evidence of other forms of advertising or media.  

Send these, as well as your club bulletins, to: 
­ Marketing, Communication Media (MARCOM) Manager Janet Hadley,  hadleyjb@gmail.com 
­ & J-Times Editor Beryl Naismith,  202j.editor@lionsclubs.org.nz or article@earthlight.co.nz 

  before 31 October 2024. 

Both the Ron Rowe Award & the Clarkson Trophy are judged on the immediately preceding Lions year 
(PDG Garth Bateup’s year, 2023/2024) so gather the screen shots & other evidence from that year 
(and start gathering the same from this current Lions year so it’s ready to go next year). 

202J needs YOUR help so that the winning Clarkson Trophy entry can be 
submitted as the 202J entry for the Ron Rowe Public Relations & Communication 
Award 

 
Friday 30 August: 
Daffodil Day 
 
Tuesday 15 October: 
International White Cane Safety Day 
 
Tuesday October 15: 
Postmark deadline for a club to send one 
winning peace poster entry (per contest 
sponsored) to District Governor Derek 

 

 

 
Thursday October 31: 
Clarkson Trophy entry deadline 

Email entries to: 

 Beryl Naismith 
   202j.editor@lionsclubs.org.nz 
   or article@earthlight.co.nz 

 & also to Janet Hadley 
   hadleyjb@gmail.com 

(see article below) 

https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/application/files/1016/6243/1565/Ron_Rowe_PR_Award_-_8.22.pdf
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Directory Update 
District 202J & MD202 Directories 

 Change of Address:  Balmacewen Lions Club 

               10 Chamberlain Street, Maori Hill, Dunedin 9010 

               (no longer has PO Box) 

Clubs, please advise any directory corrections so that these can be published. 

Instructions for Updating the Club Constitution and 
re-registering under the Incorporated Societies Act 2022, 
based on a letter from MD202 Legal Counsel, Alan 
Knowsley, March 2024. 
 
Lions clubs charter as part of an international association.  All clubs from around the world adhere to a 
standard form constitution.  The only changes to the standard form constitution that clubs need to 
make are those required to meet legislation provisions of their particular country.  In the past, for 
example, New Zealand required a winding up clause to be added. 
 

The Incorporated Societies Act 2022 has brought in several new requirements for all incorporated 
societies, including Lions Clubs. 
 

Lions MD202 Legal Counsel prepared the Draft Lions Club Constitution (as circulated) that ensures 
that Club constitutions satisfy both Lions Clubs International requirements and those of the 
Incorporated Societies Act 2022.. 
 

This draft Lions Club constitution was submitted to the Registrar of Incorporated Societies and it has 
been approved.  The good news is that the first Club to use it has been re-registered under the 2022 
Act. 
 

The template is now available to assist all other Lions Clubs to meet the re-registration obligation. 
There is no charge for re-registration. 
 

Clubs that are NOT incorporated at present can register online by going to the New Zealand 
Companies Office website and following the instructions on the section headed Incorporated Societies.  
To incorporate a new society you need to: 

 complete an online application, 

 upload your constitution, and 

 pay the application fee $88.89 (plus GST). 

Continued next page 
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Multiple District 202 Mission Statement 
 

To empower Lions Clubs in New Zealand and the Islands of the South Pacific, 
volunteers, and partners to improve health and wellbeing, strengthen communities 
and support those in need  through humanitarian service and grants that impact 
lives globally and encourage peace and international understanding. 

Updating the Club Constitution and 
re-registering under the Incorporated Societies Act 2022 
 

THE FOLLOWING IS AN OUTLINE TO ASSIST CLUBS OF DISTRICT 202J TO 
COMPLETE THE PROCESS 

(Remember: If changes other than name are proposed check with  
District Legal Chair before putting to Club for adoption) 

 
Insert your club name in the Constitution in the two places highlighted. 

Put the new constitution to your club Board for consideration. 

Once approved by the Board, send a copy to each of your club members giving 14 days’ notice 
of a meeting to vote on adopting the new constitution. 

At the meeting put the following resolution to the members: 

“THAT The members of the Lions Club of xxx Incorporated (insert your club name) adopt the 
new constitution as annexed.” 

Once approved by the members, the Club should then be re-registered on the Incorporated 
Society website. 

Note that this is re-registration under the 2022 Act, not registering a new constitution under the 
1908 Act, which is a different process and not to be done in this situation. 

There is no fee to re-register. 

Acceptance and a new Certificate of Incorporation should be received within a few days. 

This process must be completed by April 2026 or else the Club will be deregistered by the 
Registrar. 

If your Club is NOT registered as an Incorporated Society at present then the process of 
registering differs from that of re-registering but it is not onerous and can be done online. Go to the 
Incorporated Societies section of the New Zealand Companies Office website for details. 

G A “Tony” Hanning MNZM, Legal & Constitution Chairman Lions District 202J 
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MD202 New Zealand National Youth Camp 

I 
s being held in Kaiteriteri from 29th September to 5th October 2024. 

Ages 12 - 18 years, $500.  Applications open 1st May 2024. 

 

For more info contact:    Stephanie Jordan 
               MD202 Youth Exchange Chief Coordinator 
               md202.yechiefco@lionsclubs.org.nz 
               022 054 0515 

The Official Lions Logo  -  since 2008 

The official Lions logo (at left) can be downloaded from the LCI website at: 
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/logos-
and-emblems 
 

If you just Google “Lions logo” or similar wording without going to LCI’s website you’ll find all sorts of 
incorrect unofficial or obsolete versions (see below) - please don’t use these. 

Club bulletins using obsolete Lions logos such as those below are marked down when judging for the 
Clarkson Trophy. 

It is now 16 years since the current logo was introduced - it has a modern appearance & is our Lions 
branding. 

What appeal would old-fashioned branding have for the younger members we are trying to attract? 

 

 

 Obsolete Lions logos 

 
   

Wanted!     Situation Vacant 
Zones 1,2,3:  requires somebody to be the HU4K contact (Malcolm Lill willing to assist) 
 

Please contact DG Derek if you can help with HU4K in Zones 1,2,3 
 

Wanted!  
Club activity action photos  (for the photographic competition & for the front cover of J-Times) 
Send photos to DG Derek 

mailto:md202.yechiefco@lionsclubs.org.nz
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/logos-and-emblems
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/logos-and-emblems
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D 
unedin Host Lions Club Magic Show 
made a significant donation to the 
Youth Search and Rescue team of just 

over $13,000.  This money was used to purchase 
specialised radio equipment; their whole 
operation runs off radio and in Dunedin they face 
the challenges of very dense bush, open country 
and tussock land, so good radio equipment is a 
"must have". 

There are 15 members in the group between the 
age of 14 -18, under the guidance of Harrie 
Geraerts. 

This is the first training programme to be held in 
Dunedin, so the intake is smaller this year, 
hoping to increase to 24 next year; the course 
runs for 3 years. 

In the first year they learn outdoor based 
activities, the second year they learn how to 
manage a team, the third year they learn how to 
lead a rescue operation. 

They participate in a classroom lecture every 
Wednesday evening and a weekend field 
exercise once a month.  There are also boating 
and helicopter courses; it's a very intensive 
course. 

These youth become a real asset to the 
community and one we were proud to support. 
Ron Coles is the Chairperson of the Trust and 
over the years has raised a very large amount of 
money for numerous charities. 
Ron has just been awarded a Melvin Jones 
Fellowship for all his work with the Magic Show 
Trust and the Dunedin Host Lions club. 

Jenni Mattingly 

Youth Chairman. 
 
 
 
Below: 
Ron Coles is pictured far left with Harrie Geraerts 
next to him and Allan McMorran in the basket. 

Dunedin Host Donation to Youth Search & Rescue 
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We Honour the Life and Service of.....  

Ron Taylor      Geraldine  (46 years’ service) 

John Fleming    Mayfield & Districts  (46 years’ service) 

Leslie Wilson    Green Island   (almost 23 years’ service) 

A Warm Welcome to New Members..... 

Balmacewen 
Jason Xu  (Emma Lu)            (sponsor  Alister McMillan) 

Fairlie: 
Andrew Anderson              (sponsor  Hamish Lane) 

Geraldine:   
Mary Oliver (Richard Coutts)       (sponsor  Tony Grubb) 

 

  202J Administrator 

 If anyone has trouble with the Lion Portal please let Jan Stonyer know, and she can 
hopefully help.  027 631 3454 
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Mobile Phone Recycling 
 Drop off at 2 degrees, Spark & Vodafone shops for the 

RE:MOBILE scheme which is accredited by the Ministry for the 
Environment.  Sustainable Coastlines benefits. 

Used Spectacles Collection 
 The Cromwell Lions clubs have taken over the Ferrymead equipment for 

eyeglasses.  Do not send spectacles to the Ferrymead Lions Club. 

 Spectacles can be sent through directly to Lion Andy Andrews, 57 Horace St, 
Cromwell (ph: 03 445 3112  /  021 842 346) or they can still be delivered to PDG Ella’s office  and 
she will organise delivery to Cromwell. 

 Oamaru:  There is now a collection point at the Resource Recovery Park on the counter in “The 
Get Sorted Shop” in Chelmer Street.  The container has the Lions emblem on it & all spectacles 
collected go to Lions. 

 Also collect them from Specsavers and keep doing what clubs have been doing up to now with 
collecting eyeglasses.  PDG Ella will collect them at her office (Design & Garden Landscapes, 205 
St Andrew St, Dunedin). 

 The cases in good condition go to Genny Hanning - see “Keep Your Eye Out” page 16 

Used Hearing Aids & Unused (New) Batteries Collection 
                                        Updated details 

 We collect all un-needed fully charged unused (new) hearing aid batteries 
(e.g. ones from old hearing aids that don’t fit new hearing aids) and also collect old earpieces. 

Add un-needed fully charged unused (new) batteries & old hearing aids 
to your collection of spectacles for delivery to PDG Andy Andrews in 
Cromwell 57 Horace St, Cromwell (ph: (03) 445 3112  /  021 842 346) 

Andy has arranged for a transport company to collect them in Dunedin and if they come to PDG Ella 
she can arrange for them to get to Cromwell.  (Design & Garden Landscapes, 205 St Andrew St, 
Dunedin). 

Oamaru:  old hearing aids, unused (new) hearing aid batteries, (and spectacles) can also be delivered 
to DG Derek Wardell 7 Girvan St, Oamaru for delivery to Andy. 

 OLD used, flat batteries are safely disposed of through Bay 
Audiology or Triton Hearing – take your used (flat) hearing aid 
batteries to them. 
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Incoming emails to any club member are incoming correspondence 

- to be taken to your club meetings 

Record incoming & outgoing correspondence in your minutes 

Kan Tabs for Kidney Kids 
 

 Kidney Kids NZ is a non-profit organisation established in 1990 to support children and their 
families and whānau with kidney disease and/or urinary tract disorders nationwide. 

 We provide support and information to all children and young adults between the ages of 0-21 
who have any type of Kidney or Urinary Tract Disease.  Our services include hospital support; 
home visits; financial assistance; advocacy; youth development; education programmes; 
community education; events. 

 Sell your collected aluminium to a recycler: 

Wine bottle tops - remove any wire.  Tear tabs, clean crushed aluminium cans, aluminium trays, 
aluminium cat food containers, tea light candle holders 
 - other metals:  e.g. steel - use a magnet to identify & remove these 

 - some medication packaging is not pure aluminium &/or contains plastic - do not include 

 Bank proceeds into: 
Kan Tabs for Kidney Kids:  12 - 3114 - 0046019 – 001 

 

Keep Your Eye Out! 
Recycle old spectacles (without their cases - cases are not needed for the Pacific Islands) by 
dropping them off to any Specsavers shop. 
Then select the cases in good condition from the discarded cases for a new fundraising life. 

Get them to Genny Hanning at: 
Green Island Gallery 
194A Main South Road 
Green Island Dunedin 9018. 

Genny will get a team together to paint or 
decorate them for sale as trinket or earring boxes 
with the funds going to worthy Lions’ projects. 
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A 
s the world celebrates Humanitarian Day 
on 19th August, Lions have every right to 
celebrate their 107 years of working 

together throughout the world, providing service to 
those most critically in need. 

Since July 2023 until May 2024, our Foundation 
awarded US15.5 million, empowering Lions to 
provide humanitarian aid where it is needed most.  
Such grants ranged from $375 for an intellectual 
disability awareness event to US$2.046 million to 
LCIF Special Olympics. 

Some of the other grants of interest are: 

 USA for individual District projects: 
­ Bags without borders 
­ Help tuck them in 
­ Eye glass recycling with Amamosa Prison 

inmates 
­ To purchase kits for homeless Veterans. 

  Mexico - Wheelchairs for the needy. 

 Peru - To build a park for children with 
disabilities. 

 Dominican Republic - provide equipment for an 
Opthalmology clinic. 

 Switzerland - for a clean water project in 
Tajikistan. 

 Sweden Lions for a clean water project in 
Somalia. 

 Republic of Korea - white canes for visually 
impaired and heating gas for homes of people 
with disabilities. 

 India - to construct a dialysis unit at a Lions 
Hospital and provide drinking water to schools. 

 Taiwan - rice donations to families in need and 
they donated bed sets to individuals with 
cerebral palsy. 

 Japan - for drug abuse prevention educational 
materials. 

 Lebanon - repaired X-ray machine in a 
hospital. 

 Australia - provided equipment for St Vincent’s 
Institute of Medical Research. 

 AND NEW ZEALAND - here in the South 
Island we have received US$76,000 for our 
mobile skin cancer screening bus. 

A humanitarian spirit is at the core of every Lion.  
Helping Lions take this spirit of service to every 
community is LCIF’s unique privilege to provide 
Districts and Clubs with grant funding to provide a 
happier, healthier world.  Since 1968, LCIF has 
funded service so Lions can deliver solutions. 

LCIF’s diverse grant programmes empower Lions 
to address the needs of at risk, vulnerable 
populations and communities worldwide, and carry 
out humanitarian service, addressing unmet health 
and human needs.  Through our humanitarian 
efforts we help to continue to enhance the day to 
day needs and emotional wellbeing for people 
around the globe. 

As a Club you can “Make your Mark” on LCIF’s 
humanitarian projects by planning to make a 
generous donation to the Foundation soon, to 
support our ongoing efforts.  All such donations 
are eligible for MJF credits.  When planning a 
large club project you may qualify for a 
humanitarian grant.  Check out the LCIF grant 
website. 

PDG Les Box QSM 

202J LCIF District Coordinator 

September is Child Cancer 
Awareness month. 

Info at: 

Childhood Cancer Awareness Month - Child 
Cancer Foundation 

https://childcancer.org.nz/event/childhood-cancer-awareness-month/
https://childcancer.org.nz/event/childhood-cancer-awareness-month/
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 Lions Clubs International Foundation:  03  0502  0081103  00 

 Please email Les Box at landjbox@outlook.com with the detail of every LCIF banking 

 

MJF or Life Membership Applications 

Deposit to:  
Westpac, International Assoc of Lions | 03-0502-0081103-00 
Code: Recipient’s Membership number 

Reference: MJF MBR / LIFE MBR 

P 
lease donate to LCIF so they can respond to worldwide need. 

New Zealand has received more funds from LCIF after natural disasters & in times of 
crisis than New Zealand contributes to LCIF. 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/explore-our-foundation/
recognition-programs/presidential-lcif-recognition 
 
Contact PDG Les Box:  landbox@outlook.com  

LCIF Presidential Supporter Pins 
 

 
Bronze $NZ75 
 
 
Silver $NZ$150 
 

 
Gold $NZ300 
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Club bulletins - Please send your club bulletin to: 

 Your Zone Chairman: 

­ Zone 1: Rab McDowell  (rab.mcdowell@outlook.co.nz) 

­ Zone 2: Keith Bradley  (margaret.keith@xtra.co.nz) 

­ Zone 3: Teressa May  (202j.zone3@lionsclubs.org.nz) 

­ Zone 4: Eileen Birtwistle  (eileenbir842@gmail.com) 

­ Zone 5: Yoshi Isoyama  (transla@xtra.co.nz) 

­ Zone 6: Andrew Lawrence  (seeque@hotmail.co.nz) 

 all the other clubs in your zone 

 DG Derek Wardell  (dwok47@outlook.com) 

 1st VDG Mike Wingfield  (mblwingfield@gmail.com) 

 2nd VDG Paul Black  (202j.2vdg@lionsclubs.org.nz, 202j.gmt@lionsclubs.org.nz) 

 Cabinet Secretary Graham Edge  (202j.secretary@lionsclubs.org.nz) 

 GLT Coordinator Judy Phillips  (judy_malcolm@hotmail.com,  202j.glt@lionsclubs.org.nz) 

 GST Coordinator Gerald Burgess  (giburgess@xtra.co.nz) 

 GET & Marcom Support: PDG Christine Stewart  (chrisstewart196@gmail.com) 

(Global Extension Team)  

 Admin: Jan Stonyer  (202j.admin@lionsclubs.org.nz, stonyers220@xtra.co.nz) 

 Marketing, Communications & Media Janet Hadley  (hadleyjb@gmail.com) 

 Youth Activities & Mobility Jenni Mattingly  (mattinglys@outlook.co.nz) 

 Leo Lions Advisor  PDG Brain Grounds  (briangpins@xtra.co.nz) 

 J-Times editor Beryl Naismith  (202j.editor@lionsclubs.org.nz) 

 Lion magazine editor Tony Fawcett  (editor@lionsclubs.org.nz) 

 

Update Your Club Bulletin Distribution 

 Update Lions generic email addresses for each Cabinet member so they match 
their role.  Note: some Cabinet members do not use their generic Lions address. 

 Update your email distribution groups to the current Cabinet members & 
their current roles. 
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Clubs: 
 

Please confirm 

District Governor Derek’s 

visit (or his deputy’s) 

venue, date and time with: 

71/25 Charlesworth Drive 

Ashburton 7700 

Mobile: 021 207 4318 

Email: g.l.edge@xtra.co.nz 

202j.secretary@lionsclubs.org.nz 

 

T he District Governor, 1st & 2nd VDGs (FVDG, SVDG) and 
accompanying person, and cabinet officers on official 

business, are guests at your meeting - they do not pay. 

Some visits are still to 
be confirmed by clubs 

12 

20 

26 

September 

9 

 

16 

8 

8 

Thurs 19 

Wed 25 

 

Zone Meeting Dates 
 

One   5 August 

Two   14 August 

Three  30 July 

 
 

Four  7 August 

Five  22 August 

Six   30 July 
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Focus on..... 
Coming Lions Club Events 
where your support would be appreciated 

Club Date Details 

All 202J clubs Ongoing Rowing for Life Aotearoa: 

Support needed as the rowers travel to 
locations further north. 

Fundraising needed: 
 public events 

 Personal / club donations 

All Lions Clubs September Child Cancer Awareness month: 

Info at: 

Childhood Cancer Awareness Month - Child 
Cancer Foundation 

Temuka Sunday 24 November 50th Anniversary Celebration: 
To be held at Catering South Canterbury Phar 
Lap Raceway, Washdyke Timaru 
Calling for expressions of interest of Zone 2 
clubs and former members and partners. 

If anyone knows of past members please 
pass on the invitation notice. 
Contact Temuka Lions secretary Mike Healy 
michael.healy.temuka@gmail.com 
027 568 1912. 
Details forwarded on request. 

Deadline for the September 2024 issue is 15 August 2024. 

Please send details to Editor Beryl well in advance. 

International President Fabrício Oliveira 
                                  2024/2025 

 
“Make Your Mark” 

https://childcancer.org.nz/event/childhood-cancer-awareness-month/
https://childcancer.org.nz/event/childhood-cancer-awareness-month/
mailto:michael.healy.temuka@gmail.com


 

Source:  https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/discover-our-clubs/presidential-theme 

SHAPE OUR FUTURE 


